Resurfacing Town Street
Town Street, Upwell is the focus of much attention this quarter! Not only are there plans afoot to number houses in the street for the first time, but the Parish Council is pushing hard for Norfolk County Council to properly resurface the road, which has been neglected over the years and is causing houses to shake violently as HGV traffic passes.

The street has recently been ‘top dressed’ but this has not addressed the underlying issue of the actual structure of the road. Town Street was reclassified from an ‘A’ to a ‘C’ road some years ago. It badly needed maintenance at this time but the declassification pushed it off the ‘regular’ maintenance schedule of the County Council’s Highways department and little has been done other than the odd ‘patching’ and ‘top dressing’ of the surface ever since.

Pressure form the Parish Council and from our County Council representative, Harry Humphrey has resulted in a testing vehicle visiting the area over the past few weeks. This vehicle measures vibrations as cars and lorries travel along the road and this, in turn, tells the engineers what state the foundations and underpinning structure of the road is in. It is hoped that this will confirm the need to have the road planed and rebuilt to eliminate all the ‘lumps and bumps’ which cause so many problems with the heavier traffic for residents. 
This problem is not unique to Town Street. The majority of roads in this area were not built to withstand the impact of 40 Tonne lorries traversing them every few minutes and I’m sure many of our residents suffer from traffic noise and vibration within their homes. If you have a problem, or would like to add your voice to support the resurfacing of Town Street, please write to the Clerk at the address on the rear of this newsletter.
